
November 17, 2010

By FedEx and Email

Ms. Debra A. Howland, Executive Director and Secretary
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 0330 1-2429

Re: Verizon New England et al. — Transfer ofAssets and Franchise, DT 07-0 11

Dear Ms. Howland:

The Signatories to this letter wish to advise the Commission of issues that have arisen
with respect to the wholesale performance assurance plan (PAP) of FairPoint Communications,
Inc. and/or Northern New England Telephone Operations, LLC, d/b/a FairPoint Communications
(“FairPoint”). The Signatories believe that a full and thorough audit of FairPoint’s performance
under the PAP that is currently in effect should be conducted now, and should precede further
discussions toward any proposed simplified wholesale performance assurance plan.

Each of the Signatories is a competitive local exchange carrier with operations in New
Hampshire that acquires network elements and/or wholesale services from FairPoint. FairPoint’ s
PAP applies to FairPoint’s performance with respect to some or all of the network elements or
services that FairPoint provides to each of the Signatories.

In its Order No. 24,823, dated February 25, 2008, the Commission, among other rulings,
approved the terms of a settlement agreement between the Commission Staff and FairPoint
(“Staff Settlement”). Paragraph 9.4 of the Staff Settlement states:

9.4 FairPoint agrees to pay for the conduct of an independent audit of its
wholesale performance assurance plan. If a simplified wholesale performance
assurance plan is adopted prior to June 1, 2010, the audit shall take place
following the first six months during which that plan is in effect. If no simplified
plan is in effect by June 1, 2010, or if efforts to develop such a plan have
terminated before that date, then FairPoint agrees to such an independent audit of
the existing wholesale performance assurance plan. The Commission will be
solely responsible for the choice of the independent auditor, but will afford
FairPoint the opportunity to submit the names of firms to be included within the
list of firms to receive requests for proposals for the provision of such services.

As the Commission is aware, no simplified wholesale performance assurance plan was
adopted by June 1, 2010. FairPoint, therefore, is required to satisfy its commitment to an audit
of the existing PAP under § 9.4 of the Staff Settlement. Further, FairPoint’s communications
toward a simplified PAP are and have been at a level so preliminary that there can be no realistic
expectation that a simplified PAP can be agreed upon in any reasonable time frame.
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